
 

 

State of Washington • Department of Archaeology & Historic Preservation 

P.O. Box 48343 • Olympia, Washington  98504-8343 • (360) 586-3065 

www.dahp.wa.gov 

 

 
September 23, 2025 
 
Rachael Brown 
Assistant Planner 
City of Puyallup 
333 South Meridian 
Puyallup, WA98371 
 
In future correspondence please refer to: 
Project Tracking Code:        2025-04-02803 
Property: 808 Shaw Rd (12278) 
Re:          Archaeology - Concur with Survey Results; IDP recommended 
 
Dear Rachael Brown: 
 
Thank you for contacting the State Historic Preservation Officer (SHPO) and the Department of 
Archaeology and Historic Preservation (DAHP) with documentation regarding the above 
referenced project. In response, we concur with the results provided in the survey report.  We 
concur that the Historic-period site 45PI01681 and the precontact isolate 45PI01680 are not 
eligible for listing in the NRHP.  If the isolate (5PI01680) is going to be disturbed, we 
recommend that it be reburied on-site at a location that will not be disturbed. We also 
recommend that an Inadvertent Discovery Plan (IDP) be on-site and followed should cultural 
resources or human remains be encountered. 
 
These comments are based on the information available at the time of this review.  Should the 
project scope of work and/or location change significantly, please contact DAHP for further 
review.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to review and comment on this project. Should you have any 
questions, please feel free to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Tamela Smart, M.A. 
Local Government Archaeologist 
(360) 628-2755 
Tamela.Smart@dahp.wa.gov 


